

March 25, 2009

Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
PO Box 2319
2300 Yonge St
26th Floor
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

RE: ORANGEVILLE HYDRO LIMITED & GRAND VALLEY ENERGY INC

EB-2008-0204 EB-2008-0177

2009 ELECTRICITY DISTRIBUTION RATES FILING

Dear Ms. Walli:

We are writing in response to the Decision and Order we received from Board staff regarding our 2009 IR Model. Board staff requested confirmation of the completeness and accuracy of the draft Tariff of Rates and Charges. Orangeville Hydro Limited would like to confirm that the draft Tariff of Rates and Charges for both Orangeville Hydro Limited and Grand Valley is complete and there are no inaccuracies.

If you do require further assistance or have any questions, please contact Jan Howard at jhoward@orangevillehydro.on.ca or by phoning 519-942-8000.

Yours truly,

ORANGEVILLE HYDRO LIMITED

George Dick President